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I am honored and excited to be the President of the Norfolk & Ports-
mouth Bar Association for the next year. I look forward to leading the 
association and continuing its many successful programs, including 
our monthly luncheon series, our abundant CLE offerings (featuring 
our popular Season Ticket and free CLEs after each luncheon), and our 
increasingly well-attended Bench Bar Conference.  

First, thank you to Jim Harvey for his service as President. In addition to a 
year of remarkable programming and social events, he successfully traversed 
our move to the Norfolk Courthouse. Our move from Dominion Tower took 
up a large amount of his time and effort, but the results are in and the 
new space is wonderful and fully functional.  Anyone who has not visited 
our new space, stop by and say hello to Donna Bausch and our staff when

you have time. To visit the Law Library and NPBA Of�ce, go past the main elevators to the end of 
the �rst-�oor hallway. On the �rst �oor is a seminar room which will house a large portion of our 
CLE programming. In the corner, there is an elevator that will take you to the law library, which 
offers free public legal research materials (including free Westlaw) and computers, as well as a 
conference room for NPBA meetings.  

At the recent Virginia State Bar meeting, I attended the Council of Local Bar Leaders Breakfast 
where Leonard Heath spoke of his vision for his year as Virginia State Bar President. He cited the 
statistics published in the Path to Lawyer Well-Being, Practical Recommendations for Positive 
Change. The Report is available at lawyerwellbeing.net, and I encourage anyone unfamiliar with 
the report, its �ndings and its recommendations, to take some time to read it. (We recently high-
lighted this report and its �ndings at our April 2018 Bench Bar Conference.) From the introduction, 
we learn, �between 21 and 36 percent [of the 13,000 practicing attorneys that participated in the 
study] qualify as problem drinkers, and that approximately 28 percent, 19 percent, and 23 percent 
are struggling with some level of depression, anxiety, and stress, respectively.� Leonard Heath stated 
that he will be challenging us as Virginia lawyers to look for the root of our well-being issues and �x 
the underlying problems. He also noted that he will be continuing Doris Causey�s agenda to increase 
Access to Justice, as helping others promotes attorney well-being by feeding the soul.  

As most bar presidents do, I also have personal goals for this year. For one, I would like to focus 
on an increase in Pro Bono activities.  Recently, the Virginia State Bar sent out its annual dues 
statement with a letter from Chief Justice Donald W. Lemons encouraging attorneys to voluntarily 
report pro bono hours and contributions.  Voluntary reporting will begin one year from now to 
cover the period from July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019.  I realize that not everyone will choose to vol-
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GAL IN CUSTODY CaSES/MIlITaRY FamIlY LaW
3 CLE Credits

Thursday, September 13, 2018, 1 - 4 PM
Norfolk Courthouse, Training Room 1304

CYBERSEcURITY & DaTa BREacHES
2 CLE Credits

Tuesday, September 18, 2018, 1 - 3 PM
Norfolk Courthouse, Training Room 1304

NPBA LUNcHEON
Thursday, September 20, 2018, 11:45 AM

Hits at the Park, Harbor Park
Tom Quaintance, Virginia Stage Company

and
TOOlS, TOYS aND TORTS:

AERIal DRONES IN VIRgINIa
after luncheon (1 PM) - 1 CLE Credit




















